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Unofficial Minutes until approved by the Town Board 

 

TOWN OF CAMPBELL 

LA CROSSE COUNTY, WISCONSIN 

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 

TUESDAY, MAY 26, 2020, 5:05 P.M. 

CAMPBELL TOWN HALL 

2219 BAINBRIDGE STREET, LA CROSSE, WI 54603 

 

1) Meeting Called to Order / Pledge of Allegiance: 

 

Meeting called to order at 5:07 P.M. 

 

2) Roll Call & Verify Public Notice: 

 

Present: Supervisor Troy Littlejohn, Supervisor Ralph Thoren, Chairman Terry Schaller, 

Supervisor Lee Donahue, Supervisor Mitch Brohmer 

 

Pursuant to law, written notice of this meeting was given to the press and posted on the 

public bulletin boards. 

 

3) Public Comment: (limit to 5 minutes per person) 

 

Motion to receive public comment made by Supervisor Littlejohn/Chairman Schaller.  

Motion carried 5-0 

 

Bruce Becker, 3111 Lakeshore Dr., asked if item “B” on the agenda would be open for 

public comment. Chairman Schaller replied that it would be.   

 

Motion to close public comment made by Supervisor Donahue/Chairman Schaller.  Motion 

carried 5-0 

 

4) Business: 

 

A) Request for proposals for I.T. audit services, hardware and software updates, and 

managed service. (Held Over) 

 

Clerk Hanan presented the Board with a proposed contract from MCS Networks for a 

secondary technology audit.  

 

Motion to approve a secondary audit with MCS Networks made by Supervisor 

Donahue/Supervisor Schaller. Motion carried 5-0  

 

B) Mary Beth Pettit, Graef Engineering, to present and discuss the County B 

Reconstruction Project.  

 



Special Town Board Meeting Minutes 05/26/2020 

 

2 

 

Ms. Pettit attended the meeting by speakerphone. She explained that the public 

involvement portion of the project had been delayed due to COVID-19. She hopes the 

first public meeting will be held in a couple months. All residents of the Town of 

Campbell will be mailed a postcard with details of the project. They have also 

developed a website, www.lacrossecountyb.com, that gives some detail and timeline 

of the project and the ability for residents to provide feedback regarding the project. 

She provided displays relating to the scope of the project, traffic counts, and safety 

studies at the intersections. Details of the project including roundabouts, sidewalks, 

and bike lanes have not yet been determined.  

 

 Not an action item 

 

C) Discussion and possible action regarding Town facilities and issues related to 

COVID-19.  

 

Chief Gavrilos explained that the lifting of the “Safer at Home” order provided clarity 

for law enforcement. He stated that he and Chief Melby were in the process of 

drafting an MOU with UW-L which would offer a safe place to quarantine officers, 

fire, and EMS volunteers if necessary.  

 

Supervisor Littlejohn stated that the porta-potties should be placed in the parks as the 

Town has done in previous years since people are still using the parks.  

 

Supervisor Donahue expressed concern with the ability to keep the Community Center 

clean in between rentals. She stated that La Crosse County has not yet opened their 

facilities and she believes we should keep Town facilities closed for the time being.  

 

Motion to keep the Town Hall and Community Center closed for the time being, to be 

considered again at the June 9, 2020 Town Board meeting made by Supervisor 

Thoren/Supervisor Donahue. Motion carried 5-0 

 

5) Adjournment of Meeting:   

 

Motion to adjourn made by Supervisor Brohmer/Supervisor Littlejohn. Motion carried 5-0 

(5:45 p.m.) 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Cassandra Hanan 

Clerk/Treasurer  

 

 

 

http://www.lacrossecountyb.com/

